
THE PRESIDENT 
OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

9 February 2016 

I wish to refer to decision 70/539 of 22 December 2015, by which the General Assembly 
decided to convene a high-level meeting of the plenary of the General Assembly to address 
large movements of refugees and migrants on 19 September 2016. 

I have the honour to inform you that I have appointed H.E. Mrs. Dina Kawar, Permanent 
Representative of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan and H.E. Mr. David Donoghue, 
Permanent Representative of Ireland as co-facilitators to lead open, transparent and inclusive 
consultations with Member States to fmalize the organizational arrangements, including on a 
possible outcome, for the high level meeting of the plenary of the General Assembly. 

I would like to thank Ambassador Kawar and Ambassador Donoghue for accepting this very 
important responsibility and I trust that you will extend your full support and cooperation to 
them. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

To All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 


